

Meeting Agenda:

Tuesday 4 March – Captain Meeting 2 – Builders Club Dee Why 7pm

- Time Meeting Open: 7.05pm
- Time Meeting Closed: 7.45pm
- NOTE: Please sign the attendance sheet
 - Simon Peacock – Pitty 1 - President
 - Les Boulter – P&Cs
 - Matt Frost – Manly 1
 - Darryl Tweedale – Manly 1 – Trustee
 - Charlie Luckett – Manly 2
 - Philip Ker – Timo
 - James Bradley – Pitt 1 – Treasurer
 - Rob Salmon (Phone) – Manly 1 – Trustee
 - Lesley Peacock (Phone) – Match Secretary
 - Mark Beaumont (Phone) – Vice President
- Are there any apologies –
 - Josh (Belrose Builders)
 - Noah (Pitty 3)
 - Steve Codd (Pitty U)
 - Nick (Bucketlys)
- Minutes from the last meeting
 - Any questions or comments?
 - Les – Can we email minutes to him directly – (Yes, this can be done)
 - Les – Can we distribute minutes of the executive meetings to captains – (No, any points that need to be discussed with captains will be brought up at the next captains meeting)
 - Mover = Phil
 - Seconder = Charlie
- Presidents Report
 - Mover = James
 - Seconder = Darryl
- Treasurer Report
 - Mover = Darryl

- Seconder = Charlie
- Match Secretary Report
 - Mover = Matt
 - Seconder = Darryl

General Business:

1. James in his report suggested specific dates to have all team and player fees played by. Committee to come up with suggestions and bring back to captains.
2. Lesley reminded captains that averages are upcoming and will start Round 7, 19th March.
3. Lesly in her report asked for more people to like and share Facebook posts. Simon reiterated this point and asked captains to speak with their players that if they read a post, hit the like button.
4. Phil has found a potential spot at Brooky pub that could have boards put up. He may require some assistance from Mark Beaumont if the pub moves forward.
5. Phil said Dave (Time and Tide Publican) was very happy with the Memorial Day. He was happy with the overall turnout and asked if we would like to hold the event there again next year.
6. Charlie said his team, Manly 2 are enjoying Wednesday nights so far.
7. Matt asked about a more flexible format to the score sheets. Simon said we currently cannot, but we are open to ideas if anyone wants to put something forward.
8. Les had a new player sent his way while playing a Wednesday night down at the Calabria club. Les reached out to Manly 1 and Manly 2 teams to see if they needed another new player. Both teams said no they did not. Simon asked all captains, should they get a new players detail, to pass the details across to him instead of sourcing a team directly themselves. Phil was interested in the players detail and Les will pass them to Phil directly.

Meeting closed at 7.45pm, next Captains meeting is on Tuesday 6th May 2025

President Report March 4

Good evening, everyone,

It has been a great start to the comp with some close games, unexpected wins but most of all, a great time being had on Wednesday nights. A big welcome again and well done to the start of the year to our 2 new teams, Pitty 3 and Manly 2.

Let me start with my favourite update, travelling players.

- The weekend just gone, Phil and Roberto from Pitty U travelled to Foster in what they were expecting to be a quieter and tamer weekend of darts without James Bradley and myself in attendance, little did they know we were waiting in the line as they arrived at the club. With the surprise accomplished, we as per usual had a great weekend of darts and frivolity. Saturdays doubles was a success with both teams getting off the sheet and making it into the knockout rounds. James and Simon unfortunately fell at the round of 32 but Phil and Roberto had a great run, getting into the money, and only losing in the quarter finals.

Sunday, always being a tough day saw a massive turnout for the singles with all the usual big guns showing up. First goal of the day, apart from being at the front of the bar line when it opens, is to get off the sheet which Phil and Simon were able to do. Roberto had a very tough sheet and wasn't able to accomplish task 1 and James was self-declared beer fetcher for the day, sitting out of the singles. Into the round of 32, again Simon had a narrow loss 3-2 and was out. Phil was good enough to get through into the round of 16 and into the money once again, only to lose in a classic high scoring close game. All in all, it was a great weekend, and we look forward, and indeed invite anyone else along to the next tournament which will be the silver classic on the Central Coast in May.

- On other points of interest
 - Shirts have been ordered and will be 6 weeks away. The design has had some great feedback so hopefully they will look just as good when we get them.
 - Facebook is growing and I am answering a fair few questions that are coming through.
 - Again, I'm getting great feedback on the posts, pics and especially the sponsor adds. On the topic of sponsors, I have had 2 additional companies approach me to sponsor NB Darts next year which will be good.
 - Lately I have been chatting to Kathie Chappel who has located all the old Leagues club trophies and has taken the time to document the winners on some of the trophies. The Leagues has shown some interest in getting boards up again, and maybe even a trophy cabinet so stay tuned for another venue to be up and running in the future.
 - Other social media points are that the Instagram site is very close to being released, if you have Insta, you can find it now, but we won't announce it until Roberto gets some more content on it.

That's it from me, Cheers.

MARCH MONTHLY MEETING

4th March 2025

Hi everyone,

Four weeks into the competition and from my end all is going well. It is also very nice to see that the two new teams have settled in and there has been no problems with the sheets. Even though they are yet to win a match, looking at the individual games some have come very close and I do not feel it will be long before they have a win, or two.

I would just like to mention to all captains, and I understand this only applies to a small number of teams, but if you have two players in your team with the same name can you please print their name and initial as sometimes it can get confusing. I understand that you know the player and for you it is easy, but it can be hard especially when both players are playing in the same spot. Thank you in advance.

It is nice to report that in the four weeks since the comp started we have seen some fantastic darts thrown. So far we have recorded 11 x 180's, some excellent L.N.D's the lowest so far being a 12 darter, as well as a 143 finish. On top of that we have had 10 Bull finishes. Great darts all round.

Well done to our boys who went to Forster for one of the classics, it is nice that the NBD name is getting out there. I am sure by now our boys are being recognised on the circuit, and not only for playing good darts.....

It is also nice to see the Premier League doing so well, with more and more players wanting to join. I am sure it is improving all their darts. Also a big thank you to Rob for all his work, even though when I write up the blurb I do want everyone to know that the names were not chosen by me..... Talking about my blurbs I would like to thank everyone who takes the time to read them, and if you could put a like on Facebook that would be even better. It is appreciated and please feel free to share any funny or just good things that have happened during your games.

Finally, a reminder that all Captains will need to record all single games for the purpose of averages. This will start on WEEK 7 which is the 19TH MARCH. This will be for the following three weeks and sheets will be made available to you.

That is all from me and I once again thank you for your help.

Lesley

Treasurer Report, 04/03/2025.

Team,

So glad to be back playing the great game and enjoying Wednesday nights with you all.

Before we get into the numbers, I have sent out a group message on the captains WhatsApp which states player Rego fees and team comp fees. These are again as follows, \$10 per player after 3 games for the whole year. \$20 per match per team. There are 18 rounds this comp so total of \$360 per team. A few teams' clubs are luckily paying for them to play. In a couple of instances, I have sent out invoices to the clubs for direct payment into the account saving the captains the hassle and giving them documents to claim for tax.

If any team would like an invoice or receipt for their Clubs or players payments, just let me know and I can generate one. It's not a problem. This is great for your records and mine in making sure everyone pays within a reasonable time frame and keeps our cash flow healthy. Also, avoids any possible misunderstandings.

We are sitting on \$4536.22 in the account as of now.

Outgoings of \$2024.40 for the new shirts which will be sold as discussed. \$400 for the shirt logo designs, \$64 Engraving of the Memorial Day tankers, \$33.62 to Officeworks for team folders. \$54.65 for materials to repair and restore the darts stands.

Total outgoing of \$2576.67. Incoming we have a total of \$970

Players fees from Pitty 1, P&C's and the builders, totalling \$190, thank you very much. Team fees from the P&C's, \$100 and the generous \$500 John Bull sponsorship.

One last thing, every team seems to have their own way of paying, which is perfectly fine, P&C's do it weekly by bank transfer and I know Phil used to pay by cheque. I think we should discuss the idea of having a payment due date for all teams, say first half of the competition should be paid by round 10 and second half of the competition paid by the Grand final night. Unless obviously you pay each week, or clubs have paid the fees. This way, it's easier for me to keep a tally of who owes what, takes pressure of the captains whose teams don't get a grant from a club and makes sure everyone is aware that payments are due and don't get the shock at the end.

Thanks very much.

James.